President Report AGM

Good evening everyone and welcome to our 2025 AGM. It's so great to see so many faces,
both new and returning. A special welcome to our local Sunshine Coast Councillor Jenny
Broderick.

2024 was a quiet year for our P&C. Our mother's day and father's day were once again
successful fundraisers. We introduced our first ever Market Day which was so well received
in to the community. We hosted a movie night which unfortunately wasn't as successful, but
again was really well received by the greater community.

We supplied prizes to lucky students in both the Easter Hat Parade and Book Week Parade.
We also provided funds to our graduating year 6 cohort, to ensure they had a very special
graduation.

Unfortunately our lack of volunteers has halted any further fundraising, but seeing so many
faces here tonight gives me confidence that we will once again be a thriving P&C who can
host additional events throughout the year.

Our tuckshop remains our main source of income. We increased our days from 3 to 4 days a
week and welcomed new paid staff members Debbie, Carrie and Erin. Our incredible
convenor Cassie keeps bringing new and fun ideas to help boost our sales. We would be
lost without you Cassie, we thank you for all your tireless work. A special mention to Erin
who has made the decision to move on from tuckshop in 2025, you will be missed.

To the amazing women who form the Executive team with me, | thank you for all your hard
work and dedication to the P&C and our school. Jenny and Sarah you are both always on
board with anything we plan, always willing to lend a hand when it's needed. Tracey, |
actually don't know how you do all you do plus teach, it takes incredible dedication to do it
all. So many late nights paying wages, entering bills and dealing with the ATO, your
commitment to seeing our P&C a success is truly remarkable.

Thank you all for attending, | can't wait to see where 2025 takes our P&C.

Jennifer Burness
P&C President




